
      

   

   

 

  

 

 
 

  

 

  

 
     
     
     
     
     
     
    
    
    

     

     
    

 

□□□□ 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Glenmark Pharmaceuticals Inc. is recalling the following product to the retail level: 

Estradiol Vaginal Inserts, USP, 10 mcg, 18’s and 8’s 

(NDC: 68462-711-88 and 68462-711-71) 

NDC 

Strength & 
pack size Batch No Expiration 

68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20180514 Apr-2020 
68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20180544 Apr-2020 
68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20180545 May-2020 
68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20180546 May-2020 
68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20180588 May-2020 
68462-711-71 10 mcg, 8’s 20190003 Jun-2020 
68462-711-88 10 mcg, 18’s 20180515 Apr-2020 
68462-711-88 10 mcg, 18’s 20180543 Apr-2020 
68462-711-88 10 mcg, 18’s 20180587 May-2020 

Recall of these batches has been initiated for difficulty in pushing the plunger of the applicator. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


